Harry W. Fulbright Obituary

Harry W. Fulbright, Emeritus Professor in Physics at the University of Rochester, died May 16, 2009 at the age of 90.  His distinguished career spanned many disciplines.  During WWII, he worked on the Manhattan Project at Washington University and at Los Alamos for two years, and spent 4 years on the Princeton University faculty before joining the faculty at Rochester in 1950.  Harry retired July 1, 1989, having spent years here as an experimental physicist who among other things, renovated a 26 inch cyclotron, turning it into the first variable energy cyclotron used for research.  

Although Harry concentrated on nuclear physics for most of his career, his interests turned to Astronomy in his later years.  Harry spent the summer of 1986 helping to plan and prepare equipment for a holographic determination of the shape of the 140 ft. diameter Greenbank radio dish, and participated in observations with that dish involving 12 GHz signals from geostationary communication satellites.  He joined Bill Forrest and John Bally searching for

 21 cm HI radiation from shock disassociated material originating near

 sources of high-velocity outflow using the VLA. The galactic

 objects included AFGL

 2591, S 140, Cep A, Mon R2, OH 0739-14 and

 Sharpless 106.

As the director of the Advanced Undergraduate Lab in Physics and Astronomy, Harry included astronomical experiments in the complement he developed over the  11 year period before he retired.  Among others, he retrofitted an existing spectrograph with a linear CCD to use at the university's C.E.K. Mees Observatory for student senior theses, and built with the students a 21-cm receiver for an antenna which he mounted on the roof of the Rochester Physics building, also for student use in their experiments.  Undergraduate students over a several year period joined him in designing, constructing and improving the electronics for 21-cm observations.  Following his retirement he continued to work with the Advanced Lab students for several years.

Harry was a brilliant and versatile experimentalist, and is sorely missed by all in our Department of Physics and Astronomy,

-Judy Pipher and Bill Forrest

